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_____________________________________ 

 

AN IMPORTANT DECISION FOR RADIO STATIONS:  TO ACCEPT SESAC’S 
ROYALTY RATE OFFER OR AUTHORIZE THE RADIO MUSIC LICENSE 

COMMITTEE TO SEEK A RATE THROUGH ARBITRATION  
 

 Radio stations throughout the country have received letters within the last two weeks from 

SESAC and from the Radio Music License Committee (the “RMLC”) concerning renewal of their 

SESAC music licensure agreement.  A copy of each letter is attached. 

 

 Stations have expressed confusion about the letters and have sought advice on how to 

respond.  Each station, of course, will need to decide that question for itself, and, if needed, confer 

with its legal counsel, but here is an explanation of the two letters. 

 

 The RHMC, a committee comprised of radio broadcasters, filed an antitrust lawsuit against 

SESAC for unlawful antitrust violations.  Several months ago, RMLC reached a settlement with 

SESAC in which SESAC agreed to have its royalty rates for the radio industry set through an 

arbitration process, but each individual station may, in lieu of arbitration, negotiate its own 

individual rate with SESAC.  Stations have until November 20, 2016 in which to notify the RMLC 

whether it will “opt in” and accept the industry-wide rate schedule that will be established by 

arbitration.  Unless that deadline is extended, stations that elect not to “opt in” will be left to 

negotiate their rates, individually, with SESAC.  (The process is explained in the attached 

October 28, 2015 letter from RMLC.) 

 

 In the meantime, SESAC has sent radio stations a letter (see SESAC’s attached October 22, 

2015 letter) urging stations not to “opt in” the antitrust settlement with RMLC, but rather accept 

SESAC’s specific offer of 5% rate reduction.  The RMLC contends in its letter that SESAC’s rates 

are likely to be reduced in the upcoming arbitration process by a greater amount than 5%.  The 

RMLC is recommending that stations reject SESAC’s offer and, instead, “opt in” the arbitration 

process.  The RMLC says SESAC is trying to “divide and conquer” the radio industry.  
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 We encourage all radio broadcasters to carefully review each attached letter and any other 

information they may have on the issue.  As noted earlier, the decision on to which option to elect 

is a decision for each station, individually, to make. 

__________________________ 
 

 

If you have any questions concerning the information discussed in this memorandum, 

please contact your communications counsel or any of the undersigned. 

 

Stephen Hartzell, Editor 

 

BROOKS, PIERCE, McLENDON,  

 HUMPHREY & LEONARD, L.L.P.  

 

Wade H. Hargrove  

Mark J. Prak  

Marcus W. Trathen 

David Kushner 

Coe W. Ramsey 

Charles E. Coble 

Charles F. Marshall 

Stephen Hartzell 

J. Benjamin Davis 

Julia C. Ambrose 

Elizabeth E. Spainhour 

Eric M. David 

Timothy G. Nelson 

__________________________________ 
 

 

This Legal Review should in no way be construed as legal advice or a legal opinion on any specific set of 

facts or circumstances.  Therefore, you should consult with legal counsel concerning any specific set of facts or 

circumstances. 

 __________________________________ 
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